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President's Report

Where does the time go? We are well into July, the year is half over,
one of our horse shows is in the books and the next one is knocking
on the door.

Congratulations to all of our members who have had foals, acquired a
new horse, competed at The Badger, Region 10 Regionals and the
Region 10 Sport Horse & Dressage Regionals, as well as any of the
other shows that you have attended. 'Thank you' to those that
participated / attended / donated /or volunteered for The Badger. You
made that show a success! Looking ahead, the Festival Show is around
the corner. This is a great family friendly show for all breeds. Spread the
word, grab a friend and come on out to Oshkosh on the first weekend in
September.

WDHA would like to send our condolences to the family of Kathy Hetu
on the loss of Kathy. There will be a celebration of her life this Saturday.
For details, check out our Facebook page or the article in this newsletter.

It is getting to be that time of year where deadlines are coming up on us
fast. The WDHA Local Club Member and the AHA Region 10 Volunteer
Awards are both given out by AHA to club members that are nominated.
If you would like to recognize someone that you feel is deserving of
either of these awards, you can contact me for details or check out the
AHA website. Also if you would like to nominate your horse for the
WDHA Ambassador Award, the form is on our website and is due by
October 31st.

Happy trails,
Polly Popelars, WDHA President

Hospitality Committee
Do you like having coffee and donuts / treats available at the horse shows or clinics or any other event we
have? I do, but I do not have the time, as I need to get ready to be in the ring for the session / day. This is
the same for many of us that 'work' the show. Do you or do you have a parent / grandparent / friend /
sibling that would like to make coffee for the morning and have the treats available? We would like to have
a 'Hospitality Committee' that would be in charge of this. Give it some thought and let me know. We would
love to have some coffee at the Festival Show coming up.

Thank you, Polly Popelars
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The Badger Show
Thank you to the exhibitors, owners, officials, staff, and sponsors who supported The Badger 2023 show. It was
such a pleasure working with the Badger Show
Committee. They are a great group of people and all
worked together to make the show the best it could be. I
unfortunately do not have a group picture of the
committee members, they being Polly Popelars, Maureen
Becraft, Marie Schikowski, Kathy Filen, Kristin Urban,
Ashley Hoffman, Gail Rentmeester, Tammy Radosevich,
Kate Johnson, and Lory Kohls. But despite our valiant
efforts, attendance was much less than we had planned
for. In spite of the low attendance the show had a profit,
but if not for the donations and the charity of officials
and staff of WDHA and non-WDHA members the
show's financial outcome would have been much
different.
So, we have re-grouped and are looking at multiple
options for The Badger in 2024. Please be on the
lookout for an upcoming show survey and we ask you
to respond whether you have attended or not.
The future of this show and all local shows, not only depends upon you but the whole Arabian Horse
community. The Badger Chair and Show Manager. Shelly Lehman
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What is the future of showing the Arabian Horse?

As we observe the beautiful pictures from Youth Nationals, Mid Summer, and
multiple regionals, we are in awe of the beautiful horses and horse/rider
accomplishments. But, not all Arabian horses are national/regional caliber and while
some regional horse numbers are growing, many other regional and local show horse
numbers are dramatically down and the clubs that sponsor them are struggling for
these local show opportunities to survive. Not all Arabian horse owners/exhibitors
can afford or have the horse to show at regional and national levels and showing at
local shows may be their pinnacle of success and what is wrong with that! Local
shows are AHA’s foundation for new horses, young horses, new
exhibitors/owners/trainers and current members who do not have the horse or
financially can not afford the horse or the expenses to show at the regional/national
levels. AHA has said itself “Determining qualifications have never been as
simple as often thought. In recent years at the encouragement of the BOD, the
CAC (competition advisory commission) has tried to make qualification decisions that help encourage
participation at the local and regional level, as we have become a top heavy industry. Local participation
is vital to the success and longevity of the Arabian Breed. Local shows are truly the breeding ground for
new members, new owners, new exhibitors, and new trainers. Additionally, they are the financial lifeline
for local clubs, creating the financial means by which a club exists, and functions in order to promote the
Arabian and Half Arabian Horse. In essence local shows are one of the best and likely the most
important marketing tools the Arabian Breed has.” Unfortunately, AHA actions have spoken louder than
their words and is AHA becoming a breed organization for only the regional/national shows or is AHA an
organization to promote and recognize all competition levels of the Arabian horse and their accomplishments?

For curiosity I kept track of horses I knew that showed at US Nationals in 2021. Exhibitors/owners/trainers
prepared their horses for the highest level of competition, reached deep in their pockets to cover the entry
fees/travel/other show expenses, and left for the show with the anticipation and aspiration of showing and
coming home with a ribbon. But reality is only 37% of those 107 entries came home with a ribbon leaving 67%
empty handed and disheartened. US Nationals had 1000+ entries so potentially there were 670 entries that
came home empty handed. There is a place for that 67% but we are at a moment of truth if local shows will
survive and there is a chance that that 67% will give up on the Arabian horse breed and get out of horses or go
elsewhere.

You do have a voice and if you are concerned about the future of your club and the local shows it sponsors, it is
time you write AHA. It is time to encourage AHA to take a look at what their actions have caused at the ground
level. As clubs dissolve, shows disappear, so does the Arabian Horse Association and the Arabian breed. For
the breed to grow it needs to grow from the ground up, it will not from the top down.

I strongly encourage you to reach out to the AHA 2023 Board of Directors, Competitions Advisory Committee,
and any other AHA Leadership. You can find their contact information when logged into AHA on the
leadership page https://www.arabianhorses.org/login/leadership/boardList.

The Badger & Festival Shows
Committee Chair and Show Manager

https://www.arabianhorses.org/login/leadership/boardList.
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Kathy Hetu
WDHA sends its condolences to the family Kathy Ketu on their loss of
Kathy. Kathy was a long time active member of WDHA and held offices of
Treasurer, Secretary, President and Vice President of WDHA. She was
Region 10 delegate at IAHA National Conventions for numerous years and
was awarded the Region 10 Presidents Award for her excellent service over
the decades and received WDHA's first "We Never Remember to Say Thank
You" Award". Kathy was the Show Secretary at WDHA, WAHA, GLAHA,
Glenn Valley, NEWPHA, Trailblazers and Zablocki shows for over 20 years.
There will be a celebration of her life on Saturday July 29th, 2023, at 1:00
pm hosted by Chris and Jennie Bigelow in Kaukauna (159 Speedway Ln,
Kaukauna, WI). Please contact Jennie using Facebook messenger if you can
attend. Food and cake will be provided. Please bring your favorite
beverage, lawn chair and memories of Kathy to share.

AHC National Economic Impact Study Survey
While there are several surveys conducted in the equine industry, the
American Horse Council’s (AHC) National Economic Impact Study is the most comprehensive and widely used
study of the industry’s contributions to GDP including employment, volunteers, equid population, acreage, etc.
broken by sectors (Recreation, Racing, Competitions, and Working Horses). An economic impact study is a
critical tool to create an awareness of and an interest in the equine industry; provide positive relationships,
including congressional and media relations; identifying the industry as a player in the local, state & national
economy and allowing the industry to advertise itself by first identifying its contributions.

There are roughly two million horse owners in the United States, and we need your help reaching as many of
them as possible to get the most robust picture as we can of the industry’s contributions. To encourage
participation, the AHC has partnered with several sponsors to offer 15 incentive prizes, including:

● 1st Prize – One John Deere “green” piece of equipment: Z545R ZTrak Mower valued at $7500.
● 2nd Prize - One year of Nutrena feed for 1 horse (a $2,000 value): 40 Nutrena free-bag coupons

valued at up to $50 a coupon.
● 3rd – 6th Prize - One year of Purina feed for 1 horse (a $500 value per horse): 20 coupons valued

at $25/each (total value $500).
● 7th Prize - One countertop fridge (holds up to 40 cans/bottles) from Cargill, valued at $350.
● 8th-9th Prizes - Enrollment in Texas A&M AgriLife Equine Reproductive Management Online

Course, valued at $300/enrollment.
● 10th- 15th Prizes - $30 gift certificates from Trafalgar Square Books (total value $180).

In addition, all participants completing the survey will be eligible for 15% discount on purchases at
horseandriderbooks.com (discount code is provided at the end of the survey). Prize winners will be announced
in the fall 2023 when the study results are announced.
See AHC website to review all the prize drawing rules.
Thank you for participating and sharing this survey with all your horse owning friends! The survey will be
available from April 3, 2023, through September 29, 2023.

Horse Owner Survey
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/AHC_Owner_Survey

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/AHC_Owner_Survey
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WDHA
Officers & BODs

President - Polly Popelars Secretary - Marie Schickowski
Vice-President - Maureen Becraft Treasurer : Shelly Lehman

BODs: Kathy Filen, Lory Kohls,Ashley Hoffman-Riehl

Newsletter Submissions:
Submissions for the WDHA Newsletter should be sent to Shelly Lehman at

wdhaarabian@gmail.com

Hello everyone,
Can't believe it is almost already the end of July.

We have 3 sponsored divisions this year. HA Performance
Halter-Gelding, PB/HA Sporthorse Showmanship, PB/HA
Ranch Horse Riding & Rail Pleasure. With the late reveal
of one of the divisions, if you'd like to enter any of the

sponsored divisions, please send in nominations asap and
points can be counted.

https://wdhaarabian.com/wdha-high-point-awards

I know show season can get stressful and things can be
forgotten. Please make sure to get all points in as soon as

possible after the show.

Have a good day and good luck to everyone, Amanda

mailto:wdhaarabian@gmail.com
https://wdhaarabian.com/wdha-high-point-awards
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WDHAMATURITY PROGRAM FOR PUREBREDS AND HALF-ARABIANS
For more information go to https://wdhaarabian.com/futurity-program

ELIGIBILITY:
1. The nominated horse must be registered with the Arabian Horse Registry of America, Inc. Nominated

horses must be six years old or older.
2. The owner of the horse must be a Level member 1 of WDHA in good standing at time of the nomination.
3. Nominations are to be made on an official nomination form and submitted with the correct payment and a

copy of the nominated horse's registration papers. Any number of horses may be nominated by the same
person.

4. All nomination payments are final and nonrefundable. Substitution of horses is prohibited.
5. Nomination fees do not include class fees, drug fees, stall fees, etc., which fees are necessary show fees.
6. Horses originally nominated by a WDHA member and subsequently sold are eligible to remain in the

Maturity providing the new owner is a voting member of WDHA or joins before the show for the year to be
shown. Payment of any prize money will be made to the owner of the horse as designated on the show
entry forms. WDHA shall not be responsible for any disputes arising through change of ownership.

PAYMENTS:
NOMINATION FEE: $50.00 Due August 1st
LATE NOMINATIONS: Horse entries with penalty of $25 plus required nomination fees for WDHA
Maturity classes must be made before 6:00 pm the day before the show.
CLASS FEE: Due at show

https://wdhaarabian.com/futurity-program
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